
 

   

April 2025 

Western Corridor Road Upgrade  
City of Newcastle has contracted Daracon to undertake this project to improve 
safety and ease congestion in the growing western corridor. 

What work are we doing?  
We are installing a new watermain and removing medians and median islands on Longworth Avenue as 
part of the road upgrade.  This work involves trenching across the southbound lane of Longworth Avenue 
for the watermain.  We will also be removing the medians and median islands on Longworth Avenue.  For 
the safety of motorists and our workers we need to complete this work out of hours. 

When and where we’ll be working 
 Longworth Avenue near the intersection of Maitland Street for the road crossing 
 Longworth Avenue at the intersection of Cameron/Cowper Streets and near the roundabout on 

Newcastle Road for the median island and median removal. 

There will be resident only access from Cowper Street for the northern end of Longworth Avenue and from 
John Street for the southern end of Longworth Avenue.   

Our map on the page over shows the location of the work and the detours that will be place during the 
work. 

Normal working hours are between 7am and 6pm on weekdays and 8am and 1pm on Saturdays. 

For the safety of motorists and our workers we need to complete some construction activities out of hours. 
The out of hours work is planned for between 7pm to 5am on Monday 14 April and Tuesday 15 April, 
weather permitting.  However, our work crews may be on site from 6pm to prepare for the shift and set up 
safety equipment. 

What will this mean for you? 
You may notice: 

 Detours will be in place during the work 
 Traffic control 
 Noise from machinery and equipment during the night 

Traffic changes 

There will be some temporary traffic changes to ensure the work zone is safe. Traffic control and detours 
will be in place during the work and may affect travel times.   
 
Please allow for extra travel time, keep to speed limits, and follow the direction of traffic controllers and 
signs. 
 

Contacts 
 

If you would like further information about the project, please refer to Council’s 
website: newcastle.nsw.gov.au or contact the project team on 1800 953 700, or email  
WCRU@daracon.com.au  

 
  



 

Map showing location of work and detour routes 

 


